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Ryanair Holdings plc - Treatment in FTSE Russell Indices 
 

11 March 2025 

Ryanair Holdings plc has been excluded from the FTSE Russell Indices due to failing to meet the minimum foreign 
headroom requirement in accordance with the Foreign Ownership Restrictions and Minimum Foreign Headroom 
Requirement guide.  This was consequent to Ryanair prohibiting non-EU nationals from purchasing ordinary shares in 
order to satisfy EU airline ownership requirements.  
 
However, FTSE Russell notes the announcement published by Ryanair Holdings plc on 07 March 2025, confirming that 
with immediate effect the company has lifted the prohibition on non-EU nationals purchasing ordinary shares.  Ryanair 
Holdings plc will therefore be re-evaluated at the September 2025 semi-annual review for eligibility to the FTSE Russell 
indices. 
 
For the avoidance of doubt, Ryanair Holdings plc will be treated as newly eligible starting from 07 March 2025 and will 
therefore be tested for liquidity from that date onwards. 
 
  
 
  
  
  

For further information please contact FTSE Russell Client Services at info@ftserussell.com or call: 
 
Australia 

 
+61 (0) 2 7228 5659 

Hong Kong  +852 2164 3333 
Japan +81 3 6441 1430 
London  +44 (0) 20 7866 1810 
New York +1877 503 6437 

 

  
 
Alternatively please visit our website at lseg.com/ftse-russell 
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